NO LABELS, NO LIMITS!

A Campaign to Eliminate Student Tracking in the Montgomery County Public Schools

Sponsored by the

Montgomery County Education Forum in Partnership with the Equity in Education Coalition

We invite parents, students, teachers and other community stakeholders to join us in removing the labels attached to all our children.  All children have gifts and talents that should be reinforced through equitable education, including differentiated instruction based on a high quality curriculum.

Why is it important to remove labels and limits to student learning?

At the end of second grade, about sixty percent of white and Asian students are identified as “gifted and talented,” but only about twenty percent of African American and Latino children are labeled gifted and talented.  This means that forty percent of white and Asian students and EIGHTY percent of African American and Latino students are labeled “NOT gifted and talented.”

Students who are not considered “gifted and talented,” are often tracked to remedial or on-grade level course work from second grade all the way to high school. This means that labeling students considered NOT “gifted and talented” limits their access to the additional instruction and advanced curriculum needed to succeed.

Students in the “gifted and talented” track may move back to on-grade level instruction but students not considered “gifted and talented” are almost never moved into the “gifted and talented” track.  Selective instruction for rigidly grouped students is tracking.

What will the No Labels, No Limits Campaign Accomplish?

The near-term goal of the No Labels, No Limits Campaign is to reach out to parents, students, teachers and other community members, to raise awareness about the effects of student tracking, to affect school policies, and to recommend alternative teaching strategies.  A critical first step to creating awareness and recommending new strategies is to direct the school system to STOP sending out letters to parents indicating that some children are “gifted and talented” and that others are NOT.

Who Benefits?

Without labels and limits, all children in MCPS benefit.  High expectations are encouraged for everyone.  High quality curriculum with appropriate rigor and support benefits all students and leads to achieving meaningful goals and outcomes.

For More Information Contact MCEF at www.mcef.org
